
Last week the Department of Education 
Secretary, Mark Scott, co-signed a           
Statement of Intent with the Catholic and 
Independent schools. Across the board, 
educators have been galvanised by the 
stories shared by women who have experi-
enced harmful sexual behaviour and as-
sault. We recognise the courage and 
leadership of Chanel Contos and the 
many thousands of young people who 
have signed her “Teach us Consent” peti-
tion. The  Statement of Intent is in the pub-
lic domain, but for your convenience I 
have included the document later in this             
newsletter. 
 
At Pittwater High School we have a very 
strong wellbeing program across all year 
groups that addresses many issues,            
including respectful relationships, and, in 
Year 10 specifically, on the idea of        
consent. The teachers that make up the 
Wellbeing Team, including the head 
teacher, year advisers, and girls’ and 
boys’ advisers, are very proactive and 
ready to listen to students.  In addition, the 
PDHPE syllabus encompasses teaching 
and learning around healthy, respectful 
relationships.  

As a school, we are currently reviewing 
these programs and considering where we 
can strengthen the message in the light of 
this Statement of Intent. We will consult 
with student and parents throughout this 
process. As a school community, we want 
to ensure that students always have a 
voice and are supported in a safe and        
respectful environment. 
 
Environment Day 
Congratulations to our prefect body,             
especially senior prefect Bella Hope-
Parsons, for initiating and running             
Environment Day at PHS. Apart from the 
fun activities enjoyed by everyone, they 
are to be commended on their fund raising 
efforts for WIRES. 
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NAPLAN 2021 
I would like to thank all students for 
their participation and cooperation       
during the practice NAPLAN testing which 
was held last week. I know that there were 
some students who were absent and we 
will be completing some catch-up sessions 
with these students when we return next 
term. 
  
After a successful testing process, we have 
made the decision that students will         
complete the NAPLAN testing as an cohort 
in the hall this year. Please see below key 
NAPLAN dates for 2021. 
  
Term 2- Week 4 
- Tuesday 11 May - Reading Test. 
  
- Wednesday 12 May - Writing Test. 
  
- Thursday 13 May - Conventions of  
Language Test. 
  
- Friday 14 May - Numeracy Test. 
  
Term 2- Week 5 
- Monday 17 May to Friday 21 May -  
Catch Up Testing Days. 
  
More information will be provided to all 
parents and students when we return next 
term. 
  
TTFM Survey 2021: 
Pittwater High School students will again 
be participating in the Tell Them From Me 
survey this year. 
  
All students in Years 7-12 will be scheduled 
to complete this testing on Wednesday 28 
April and Thursday 29 April (Term 2- Week 
2). 

  
 

Please see the attached document which 
provides more information about the           
purpose of the TTFM survey. Parents do 
have the choice to opt their child out of 
completing this survey. However, we       
would prefer all students to complete this 
survey as it has provided, in the past, criti-
cal information in keeping our students 
safe. 
 
PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
A reminder, the Year 8 and Year 9 Parent 
Teacher interviews will be held on        
Thursday 29 April 2021, 3pm - 6pm. 
 
EMBRACING THE HSC 
Year 12 Embracing the HSC Evening is on 
in the school hall at 6pm on Wednesday 
21 April for parents and students. The 
evening will be interactive with many       
opportunities to learn about support for 
students preparing for the Trial HSC and 
valuable tips. An email has been sent to 
parents and students.  







It has been a great start to 2021 for Science 
at Pittwater High School.  
 
Firstly, we would like to congratulate all the 
2020 Year 12 Science students who worked 
tirelessly through all the challenges that 2020 
threw at them, to come away with amazing 
HSC results. They will all be very much missed 
and we look forward to hearing about what 
they are doing in the future. 
 
We would like to warmly welcome Ms       
Hannah Ward to the Science Faculty for 
2021. Ms Ward is currently replacing Dr Griffin 
(who has taken a year’s leave) and brings a 
wealth of experience and ideas to the          
Science Faculty.  I am sure that both her stu-
dents and parents will warmly welcome her 
to our school. 
 
Already, we have many different things        
happening in Science. The Year 9 ‘Terrarium’ 
assignment has been completed and        
students are in the process of demonstrating 
their terrariums to their classes. Look out for 
the photos posted on the school’s Facebook 
page. 
 
All students have been issued with a yearly 
assessment and topic plan so they are 
aware of the formal assessment require-
ments for their year in Science. This was also 
emailed to parents at the beginning of the 
year as the Science information document 
so, hopefully, parents have had an oppor-
tunity to read the document and be aware 
of the assessment, reporting and homework 
guidelines in the Science Faculty. 
 
Finally, it is with great sadness that we are 
saying farewell to Ms Sarah Henderson. Ms 
Henderson has been a valuable member of 
our Science Faculty for the past two years 
and we would like to wish her all the very 
best as she takes up a permanent teaching 
position at Model Farms High School.  

We look forward to introducing parents and 
students to our new faculty members who 
will be replacing Ms Henderson and Mr        
Bibiloni (who began the year in Science) 
early in Term 2. 
 
I would like to wish all families a happy and 
safe holiday. 
Mrs R. Krilich 
HT Science  
 
Please see below for some comments 
about Science from our 2021 Year 7 group. 
 
“I think science is fun because we get to do 
fun experiments and we have a good 
teacher”. 
 
“I love science. It is more fun than what we 
did in Primary school. This time we get to use 
Bunsen burners and test tubes and I think it is 
really cool”. 
 
“I really like Science and I also like the 
teachers. Beside PE it would have to be my 
favourite subject. I’m really looking forward 
to using more of the Bunsen burner”. 
 
“Science is awesome, one of my favourite 
subjects. I loved watching the candle and 
I’m looking forward to the experiments”. 
 
“I think Science is quite fun so far. I have 
learnt quite a bit like how to light a Bunsen 
burner which was really fun when we got to 
light it ourselves”. 
 
“I love Science. I can’t wait to do pracs and 
other activities. I find everything fascinating, 
I like to know how stuff works”. 
 



2021 Pittwater High School Swimming Age Champions 
Congratulations to all students who competed on the day, and a special 

congratulations to our 2021 Age Champions 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Winning House = Lion (371 points) 

Age Girls Boys 

12 Leila Hawtin   
13 Natasha Boss Sam Chaffer 
14 Emily Symonds Toby Jacobs 

15 Lily Taylor Luke Chaffer 
16 Jorja Fry James Euers 

17+ Bianca Raffin Thomas Shanahan 



At Pittwater High School we are very        
fortunate to have a thriving volleyball both 
for boys and girls. The boys’ knockout 
team competed against Forest High and 
won 3-0. The girls’ knockout team recently 
played against Killarney Heights winning 3-
0 and against Cheltenham Girls winning 2-
1, and advancing into round 4. Both teams 
have been training and competing to the 
best of their ability to represent our school.  
 
At Pittwater High, we have some athletes 
who excel at volleyball in a higher league. 
Anna Le Blang and Harley Sinclair have 
both been chosen to represent NSW in 
late April for a beach volleyball competi-
tion in Coolangatta and we would like to 
wish them all the best. Anna Le Blang and      
Harley Sinclair have been travelling 
around NSW over the last few months to 
Mollymook, Newcastle, Terrigal, Coffs        
Harbour, Coogee and Manly competing 
against other NSW athletes. Anna Le Blang 
has resulted in a ranking of first in NSW for 
Under 16’s consecutively and third in        
Under 18’s. Harley Sinclair has been        
competing in Under 21’s and has won 
gold every time, with getting silver once. 
 

Linus Wang, Jackson Mares, Anna Le Blang 
and Grace Power recently competed in 
the Beach Volleyball Schools Cup. Anna 
and Grace came home with a gold       
medal, winning many matches            
convincingly, but Linus and Jackson,           
unfortunately, got knocked out after the 
pool rounds.  
 
Harley was chosen to represent Sydney 
North early in March and won alongside his 
teammates after a long, tough week.     
Harley trialled for CHS (combined high 
schools) and has been selected to play 
and we would like to wish him all the best 
in the upcoming event. 
 
In late April Anna and Grace will be     
competing for Pittwater High School in the 
inaugural Australian Schools Beach Cup 
against other schools in Australia in the YR 
11/12 division. Volleyball Australia is            
allowing the Sinclair brothers to compete 
for Pittwater High in the YR 11/12 division as 
well at nationals. 
  
Congratulations to all of our athletes and 
we wish you all the best of luck in all your 
upcoming events. 



Pittwater Cup Sailing 2021 
 
Last weekend, our PHS sailing team participated in the Pittwater Cup teams racing,  
hosted by Royal Prince Alfred Yacht Club. The weekend was jam packed with tactical 
racing, which was not only fun for the sailors, but also for spectators, as the cameraderie 
of teams was admirable and rivalry between schools was fierce. 
 
The team, consisting of Sophie Aitken, Hugo Butterworth, Rose Cookson, Harley Ratcliff, 
Seren Thomas and Quentin Willman, sailed in the three school pacer (dingy) boats, 
against teams from numerous private schools, to end up in 5th place overall. 
 
I am particularly proud of the teamwork, etiquette and school pride displayed by our 
team, who really exceeded expectations.   
 
In other sailing news, Congratulations to Hayley Fisher who was in Victoria competing at 
the National Hobie Cat championships, where she and her father achieved second 
place overall! A truly fantastic achievement.  
 
Keep an eye out for our fundraisers over the coming weeks as our sailors prepare for       
future teams racing events. 
 
Miss Madsen (Sailing Coordinator) 







Dear Parents, Guardians and Carers 
 
Re: Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD) 
 
Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on 
School Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify information 
already available in the school about support provided to students with a disability. These relate 
to legislative requirements under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Stand-
ards for Education 2005, in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019).  
 
Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 
 year of schooling 
 category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional 
 level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching prac-

tice, supplementary, substantial or extensive. 
 
This information assists schools to: 
 formally recognise the support and adjustments provided to students with disability in 

schools  
 consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools 
 develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to im-

prove educational outcomes for students with disability. 
 
The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more 
broadly for the support of students with disability. 
 
The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any test-
ing process. The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no in-
dividual student will be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all students is en-
sured. All information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and dis-
closure of personal information. To find out more about these matters, please refer to the Austral-
ian Government’s Privacy Policy (https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy). 
 
Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://
www.nccd.edu.au). 
 
If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.  
 
Kind regards 
 
Michaela Flood 
Learning Support Teacher  
Pittwater High School 
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